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In accordance with the Regulatory Review and Evaluation Act, State Government Article, §§10-
130 – 10-139, Annotated Code of Maryland, the State Highway Administration (SHA) is 
currently reviewing and evaluating the following chapters: 
 
 

11.04.01 Permits for Oversize and Overweight Vehicles 
11.04.02 General Conditions for Movement of Oversize and Overweight Vehicles 
11.04.03 Specific Conditions for Movement of Certain Oversize and Overweight 
Vehicles 
11.04.04 Oversize and Overweight Vehicles—Escort Vehicles, Signing, and Lighting 
11.04.05 Commercial-Industrial or Subdivision Street Permits (All Entrance Permits 
other than Residential) 
11.04.06 Residential Entrance Permits 
11.04.07 Control and Use of Rest Areas 
11.04.08 Junkyard Licensing and Control 
11.04.09 Bicycles 
11.04.10 Specific Information or Business Signs 
11.04.11 Overweight Vehicle Permits for Certain Containerized Cargo Hauling 
11.04.12 Local Delivery Truck Routes 
11.04.13 Smart Growth [Complete Streets] 
11.04.14 Traffic Control Signal Monitoring Systems —Duration of Yellow Signal 
Indications 
11.04.15 Work Zone Speed Control Systems 
11.04.16 Mobile Seafood and Produce Vendors 
11.04.17 Heavy Weight Port Corridor Permit 
11.04.18 Joint Trenching of Broadband 

 
The purpose of this review and evaluation is to determine whether existing regulations continue 
to accomplish the purposes for which they were adopted, clarify ambiguous or unclear language, 
and repeal obsolete or duplicative provisions.  Pursuant to this work plan, SHA will evaluate the 
need to retain, amend, or repeal the regulations based on whether the regulations: 
 

• Continue to be necessary for public interest; 
• Continue to be supported by statutory authority and judicial opinions; 
• Are obsolete or otherwise appropriate for amendment or repeal; 
• Continue to be effective in accomplishing the intended purposes of the regulations. 

 



SHA would like to provide interested parties with an opportunity to participate in the review and 
evaluation process by submitting comments on the regulations.  The comments may address any 
concerns about the regulations.  If the comments include suggested changes to the regulations, 
please be as specific as possible and provide language for the suggested changes.  Comments 
must be received by December 6, 2025.   
 
Comments should be directed to Zachary Mohler, SHA COMAR Coordinator, State Highway 
Administration, 707 North Calvert Street, C-412, Baltimore MD, 21202-3601 or by email at 
ZMohler@mdot.maryland.gov or call 410.545.5691 
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